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PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT MEETING 
 

RECONSTRUCTION OF  
CTH O & CTH C BRIDGES  

OVER AMES & BONNER BRANCH 
LAFAYETTE COUNTY 

January 13, 2022 
9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. 

 
The reconstruction of the CTH O bridge over Ames Branch and CTH C bridge over Bonner 
Branch will be discussed at a public involvement meeting scheduled by Lafayette County in 
Wisconsin. 
 
The meeting will be held on Thursday, January 13th, 2022 from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. at the 
Lafayette County Highway Department located at 12016 Hill Street, Darlington, WI 53530.  The 
meeting will also have a link available on the Lafayette County website 
(https://www.lafayettecountywi.org/highway) to attend virtually.  Residents are encouraged to 
attend via whichever format works best for them. 
 
Lafayette County will replace the existing CTH O bridge with new single-span concrete flat slab 
bridge over Ames Branch in Section 21, T2N, R2E.  The County will also replace the existing 
CTH C bridge with a new two-span concrete flat slab bridge over Bonner Branch in Section 8, 
T3N, R3E.  The roadway approaches at both structures will be reconstructed.  Work will consist 
of bridge removal, grading, concrete masonry, crushed aggregate base course, asphalt 
pavement, guardrail, erosion control items, and landscaping items. 
 
During construction, both CTH O & CTH C will be closed at the structures.  Work is scheduled 
to take place in the summer of 2023. 
 
The purpose of the meeting is to present the preliminary plans of the work scheduled for the 
bridge construction projects, discuss the proposed schedule, and gather public input.  Any 
comments that may be of interest to the design team are welcome.  
 
The meeting will be organized in an open-house format and interested persons are invited to 
attend at their convenience.  There will be a presentation at the onset to provide an overview of 
the projects followed by questions.  Representatives from Lafayette County and Ayres will be 
available to discuss the design details, address comments, and answer questions.  Displays 
showing the proposed project will be available for viewing. 
 
Persons with a concern or knowledge about historic buildings and structures, public lands, and 
archaeological sites are encouraged to attend this meeting or provide comments to Lafayette 
County. 
 
For more information about the project, contact Lafayette County at (608) 776-4919. 
 
Persons requiring an interpreter, materials in alternate formats, or other accommodations to 
access this meeting are encouraged to contact Lafayette County at least 72 hours prior to the 
meeting. 
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